

Newport Church of England Junior School

Avenue Road, Newport, Shropshire, TF10 7EA
Tel: 01952 386600 Email: a3082@telford.gov.uk

Web: www.newportjuniorschool.org.uk Head teacher: Mrs Nicola Moody MA PGCE

Wednesday 4th June

Dear Year 3 Parents and Carers,

I am writing to you regarding exciting opportunities for your children over the next few weeks.

On **Tuesday 10th June** we have our annual transition event with NIS to Chetwynd Deer Park. Years 2 and 3 will spend the day completing team building activities in the Deer Park setting. Timings for the day are as normal. All children will require a packed lunch on this date (if your child is in receipt of Free School Meals staff will order a packed lunch from our kitchen for your child). They will all need to wear suitable outdoor clothing including a pair of wellies/trainers and waterproofs/suncream and sunhat as appropropriate.

On **Thursday 19th June** we will all be going to Newport Town Library – this is a chance for your child to experience a real life Library and see how it is run! This is a daytime visit. The children will be grouped appropriately and be walked to and from the Library during school time.

On **Monday 23rd June** we will be visiting the Sikh Gurdwara in Telford as part of their Beliefs and Values lessons. This is a brilliant opportunity to learn about a religion first hand and gain experiences out side of the class room. During our visit we will explore a local Sikh temple, have an overview of the main Sikh beliefs and enjoy light refreshments. The visit will take place during the morning encompassed in normal school time.

To attend these trips we require a voluntary contribution of £7.50 to help towards transport costs which, along with permission, will be accessible via your **ParentPay account.**

Please complete your permission for this visit on ParentPay by Monday 9th June.

If you have any gueries please do not hesitate to contact Mr Butler or myself.

Kindest regards

Mr Moody